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Sunday 14 November 2022
Minutes
Welcome and Apologies
Apologies: John Whittaker, Mandy Whittaker, Lynn Hanley, Cedric Gerbier, Kara Tait, Cameron Forsyth, Al Stanton, Paul Lynch, Rhi Macleod, Catriona Kyle.
Attendees: Ciara Webb (Chair and Minute), Leigh-Anne Baker, Chris Hughes, Ann-Marie Hughes, Maia Kavanagh-Williamson, Calum Macleod, Colleen Tait, Marlene Orth, Jane Rahil, Adam Szymosowski, Keith Fairbairn, Liz Richardson, Calum Lennen, Nas Rahil, Carolyn Dyson, Carrie Bush, Francesca Osowska, Scott Balfour, Judyta Kajstura, Cameron Forsyth, Adam Lewis, Jess Hodgson, Jules Blanc, Adam Jelley, Bill Anderson, Phil Parr-Burman, Gavin Calder, Lois Baker, JP Vitry, James Gibson, Anna Henly (if you were there and I’ve missed your name off please let me know!)
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The minutes which had been circulated previously were agreed and no comments were made.
Gullane Triathlon
Head Coach Gavin Calder advised that we hope to have Gullane earlier in the season next year in memorial to lost club-mates Andrew, Steve and Dougie, though it all depends on tide times and permission from the Council. 
Maia Kavanagh-Williamson, Calum Macleod and Rachel Butcher have all offered to support Sam as Race Director for Gullane in 2023.  
Spring Training Camp

Jane and Nas Rahil have offered to organise a Spring Training Weekend. They will be supported by club members who have done this before. Coaches are willing to coach, so many thanks Jane and Nas. 

President’s Address
Ciara Webb gave the following update:
Welcome to the 2022 ET AGM. 
First of all I want to acknowledge the work of your Committee and Coaches over the past 12 months, and more. It’s not been easy responding to what felt like constant changes in sporting rules and regulations as a result of the Pandemic, but it feels like we are making progress now. I particularly want to note the contributions of Sharon Grimshaw, Ian Gillon, and Colleen Tait, all of whom are retiring from the Committee today. 

Due to some of those regulations, the Committee took the unprecedented step of closing membership for approximately 10 months, such was the demand on swim sessions which remain limited in number and capacity. We just weren’t able to satisfy our existing members’ demands, whilst accepting new members. Huge thanks to Anna Henly for managing numerous wait lists and then more recently approaching members to upgrade. Hopefully we have got the balance right. It’s been brilliant to have so many new members join the club. 

The other big change in our club this year has been the dissolution of the ET Squad. The Squad was incorporated into the club in 2019 and significant effort was made by club members, coaches and committee to promote the venture, including substantial time spent on recruitment of a new Head Coach over the summer of 2021. Not long after the AGM last year I was approached by some Squad members who advised that they wanted to break away and form their own independent squad, taking the Head Coach with them, and to cut a long story short that is what was agreed after a vote at an Extraordinary General Meeting. 

Over the course of this year we have managed to organise a training weekend, many thanks to those involved. It would be great to have some additional support from the membership to organise training weekends – we have the coaches willing to coach, but the organisation of weekends needs to sit elsewhere. Do let us know if you are able to support the club and help out. 

We had a brilliantly successful Gullane Breach Triathlon this year. Massive thanks to Paul and Sam as Race Directors, and to Lois and Adam for the support they provided. Paul is stepping down, so if you would like to be part of the organisational team then please let us know. Many thanks to Paul for his contributions to the success of Gullane for the past few years. 

Looking forward we have the New Year’s Day Triathlon scheduled for 1 January 2023. This will be the first event held since 2020, having had to miss two years due to Covid. The event would not be what it is except for the work of John Whittaker as Race Director. Please consider volunteering at the event, it’s a super way to start the year and means you get to spend time with your club mates. 

As a Committee and as a Club we continue to strive to be the best Tri club in Scotland, and we used your feedback from the Members Survey last year to put together a Club Development Plan. Covid has knocked our progress slightly sideways at times, but I am confident that we will deliver the plan before the next AGM. 

Finally, I’d like to say a massive thank you to our coaches, who are without doubt the people who keep the club going. All volunteers, without their time and dedication we wouldn’t be where we are as a club. Thank you. 






Treasurer’s Report

Jules went through the key points of the Treasurer's report which will be attached to this minute. He noted that the club reserves are still quite high, but that this is being addressed through funding activities such as social events, Pedalhouse sessions (currently free but will be subsidised), and we are exploring additional pool time. Jules noted that the accounts should be easier to interpret next year as we won’t have squad fees or sponsorship contributions to consider. We also agreed to maintain fees at £40, £80 and £120 for the Bronze, Silver and Gold memberships respectively.

One question was asked in relation to the accounts, specifically whether there is a target level of reserve that we should be aiming. Jules explained that the reserves are always quite high, and have increased with the pandemic. We have not adjusted costs for the current rate of inflation. There is more risk associated with NYD and Gullane races, and Jules is monitoring this. 

Membership Report

Anna spoke to her report, and indicated that our current membership sits at 204 (highest since 2018) with the majority of members new to the club or 1-2 years membership. 14 Gold memberships are for ET Coaches (membership provided for free). A waiting list of 75 people had been in operation, and all members are now able to be offered Gold membership, should they like it. 

There should be two reminders sent if your membership is about to lapse – please try and keep on top of your membership as the reminder system is not always reliable!

There was also a request to ensure members’ personal details are up to date on Spond and a (recent) photo included so that we know who each other are. 

Action: Remove wording on website about restricted membership 

Training Plan

Gavin presented a comprehensive and over-arching training plan. All disciplines are included in training blocks, with a different focus on each block. Pedalhouse and winter Turbo sessions are scheduled until the end of March, and Monday/Wednesday run coaches are now communicating with each other about session content (to avoid us all beasting ourselves on hill reps, for example!). Gavin is also keen to resume the car park bike skills sessions, which have always gone down really well. 

The plan was very well received. 








Election of Office Bearers

The list of proposed office bearers was circulated on 12.11.2022. The meeting agreed to the proposed people taking up the posts. New members are:

Ciara Webb – President
JP Vitry – Vice President
Bill Anderson – Secretary (new)
Jules Blanc – Treasurer
Anna Henly – Membership Secretary
Gavin Calder – Equipment Coordinator and Head Coach
Phil Parr-Burma – Club Kit Organiser
James Gibson – Communications Coordinator
Alex Walker – Social Convenor
Jordan Wee – additional Social Convener (new)
Adam Jelley and Lois Baker – Web Masters (new)
Cedric Gerbier – Partnerships Manager
Kara McKenzie-Tait – Welfare Officer
Marlene Orth – Coaching Coordinator

John Whittaker – NYD Race Director
Sam Dowie – Gullane Race Director
Rachel Butcher, Maia Kavanagh-Williamson and Calum Macleod – additional Gullane RDs 


Awards

In lieu of the usual awards which weren’t operated this year, Alex instigated some new awards. 

Coach of the Year – Gavin Calder, with a Special Mention for Chris Grimshaw
Rookie of the Year – Jordan Wee
Achievement of the Year – Liz Richardson
Blooper of the Year – Adam Szymosowski

AOB

Partnerships – James asked if we wanted a new sponsor for next year, in the knowledge S&M sponsorship will likely be coming to an end? Ciara noted this was on the agenda for the committee meeting next week but that it might be, without the squad, something we want to seriously consider. We will also clarify at the committee meeting if/when S&M branding should be removed from the website. 
Ciara proposed a small amendment to the Constitution in clause 5 – which would remove committee members that do not need to attend committee meetings from having to be involved in decision making. This was passed. Action: Constitution to be amended (CW).

Carolyn also wanted to thank the Committee and all of the Coaches for everything they do for the members.
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Ciara thanked everyone for coming and wished them all the best for the coming year.
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